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Behavioral Health 

 

Presentation 



Davison House

History

Where are we?

Next Steps If Approved



History

• The Davison property was originally a residential 
treatment program, but after budget cuts became a 
sober living facility for men only

• Former names included Eastern Sierra Passages Lodge 
and Eastern Sierra Transitions

• 1990-1997: Mono County rents Davison property

• 1997: Mono County buys Davison property for $392K

• 2008: Davison property was still open, but no full-time 
on-site staff

• 2011: To save costs, it is decided that Davison property 
should be closed
• At this point, 7 transitional residents and 4 permanent 

residents were housed

• 2011: Davison property is appraised and put on market
• One last minute bid ($325K) fell through and the house has 

been unoccupied since



Where are 
we?

• Initial plan to renovate

• Roof collapse and structural analysis changed 
our plans

• Our current plan is to sell

• We are here today with a resolution of intention 
to sell



Next Steps If 
Approved

• Public noticing of the resolution of intention to 
sell as required by law

• Opening of bids on September 4th



Questions + Discussion
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August 2, 2018 

Mono County Board of Supervisors  

c/o Clerk of the Board 

PO Box 715 

Bridgeport, CA 93517 

Honorable friends: 

Thank you in advance for considering these concerns I share with many other interested parties regarding the 

existing natural waters, and the threatened diversion of them, from the Long Valley watershed to the Los Angeles 

Department of Water and Power. 

I have been informed about imminent changes by way of Long Valley residents who are reliant on this area and its 

ability to support their livelihood. As a member of a family who was displaced under very similar circumstances at 

Inyo County during the 1920’s, I am too familiar with tragic hardships that can be carelessly inflicted by 

preventable bad decisions and mismanagement of resources. 

While the tactic of obtaining whatever water can be captured for the aqueduct may seem reasonable on balance 

sheets; the hidden cost for Los Angeles is that Long Valley will eventually degrade and lose its ability to provide any 

extra water; sooner than the LADWP management anticipates. This is evident considering the current conditions 

around Owens and Mono Lakes… California’s wildfire seasons are starting earlier every year; while resulting 

particulate air pollution emerged as an unforeseen by‐product of water diversion, now contributing to a 

“snowball” effect of ever‐increasing temperature changes that, in turn, continue to exacerbate this trend. 

Furthermore, there’s obvious appearances that LADWP is merely attempting to take advantage of a temporary 

window of opportunity presented by a current federal administration that seeks to eliminate the endangered 

species act, as well as other environmental protections that ultimately helped secure the Mono Basin. In contrast, 

Long Valley may not host the equivalent class of crucial biological habitat that Mono Lake does; yet in addition to 

what fragile environmental benefit it provides, Long Valley became the de‐facto hub for local human endeavors in 

agriculture and recreation/tourism industries… crucial features that are also very much worth preserving. 

I feel confident there exist sufficient water resources throughout Mono County that enable sharing finite 

quantities with Los Angeles, if properly managed… LADWP simply needs to adequately perform its function; 

demonstrating responsibility toward the regions it seeks to obtain resources… without the need to be forced. 

(Unfortunately, this agency exhibits little credibility in this regard, instead presenting a well‐documented history 

employing methods of questionable ethics frequently resulting in self‐defeat.)  

I implore you to act against the decision to dehydrate Long Valley… not for my benefit, but for the sake of your 

constituents, for the long‐term economic interests of the Mono region, and Los Angeles too. 

Deepest regards, 

Daniel R. Burdick 

2050 West Hedding Street 

San Jose, California 95128 

(408) 772‐8876 



 
 
Mono County Board of Supervisors 
VIA EMAIL 
 
August 7, 2018 
 
Dear Supervisors, 
 
I am writing regarding today’s agenda item on LADWP’s water practices in Long 
Valley.  I had planned to attend the meeting but am unable to do so. 
 
I have followed this issue with interest. I worked at the Mono Lake Committee 
from 1984-1996 and was deeply involved in key policy issues including the State 
Water Board’s 1994 decision to protect Mono Lake from excessive diversions by 
LADWP.  Because of my familiarity dealing with LADWP at Mono Lake, LADWP’s 
unilateral action in Long Valley last spring was alarming to me. 
 
I am very concerned about how Mono County responds to LADWP now, and the 
implications for DWP’s future engagement in Mono County – not just in Long 
Valley but also at Mono Lake, Owens Gorge and all of LADWP’s water holdings in 
Mono County (including as yet untapped reserves of groundwater).   
 
I think it’s very important for Mono County to stand up to LADWP at this time and 
send a strong message that the County will step up to protect waters in their area 
of origin, recognizing LADWP’s water rights.   
 
I am glad LADWP has already agreed to conduct a CEQA analysis and do an EIR, 
and they should be recognized for taking this first step.  However, I believe Mono 
County needs to hold LA’s feet to the fire on this so that it gets done properly and 
this fight doesn’t drag on for years.  My experience from working at MLC is that 
LADWP never agreed to come to the table unless and until the agency was sued; 
only then was it possible to negotiate any agreements.  
 
I think Mono County should file for a restraining order to 1) compel DWP to keep 
an appropriate amount of water in Long Valley that will preserve baseline 



conditions until it has completed the CEQA analysis, and 2) agree on a timetable 
for initiation and completion of the EIR in a timely manner. 
 
Mono County should also support the use of the best available science based on 
solid data and peer-reviewed sources.  In recent weeks, some statements and/or 
conclusions have been made (including by LADWP) in various articles and letters 
about sage grouse, grazing, irrigation, fisheries, economics, climate change and 
the like that appear to be unsupported by facts and data.  LADWP has abundantly 
more resources than does Mono County and therefore it’s essential that the 
County rely from the start on solid scientific information rather than hearsay in 
making its case, lest Mono County squander taxpayer dollars by making 
unsupported arguments that can easily be dismissed by LADWP’s experts. 
 
Ultimately, I would like to see Mono County do what has been done in Inyo 
County – that is, enter into some type of County long-term water agreement with 
LADWP that will protect the environment of Mono County while also recognizing 
LADWP’s water needs.  
 
In this era of climate change it is no longer business as usual.  Everyone is going to 
have to learn to live with less.  LADWP is right to be concerned about climate 
change and its effects on water supply, and the City of Los Angeles & LADWP have 
already done a lot to try to address climate change and water supply.  Perhaps 
they can do more.  Perhaps ranchers can increase irrigation efficiency and learn to 
live with less.  Perhaps we who love those pastoral vistas need to realize that the 
meadows can’t remain green all summer long as they always have been.  
Regardless of these competing demands, the protection of Mono County’s 
environment (including but not limited to the habitat needs of the bi-state sage 
grouse) needs to be part of the balancing of water demands and uses, just as it 
was at Mono Lake. 
 
Thank you very much for being willing to engage in this important issue.  How 
Mono County acts today will set a standard for the County’s future engagement in 
possible water disputes with LADWP at Mono Lake, in the Owens Gorge and 
elsewhere in Mono and Inyo counties. 
 
Sincerely, 



 
Sally Miller 
P.O. Box 22 
Lee Vining, CA  93541 
 



Attn: Mono County Board of Supervisors  
  
As one of the thousands of tourists that enjoy the natural splendor of Mono County, I was 
dismayed to read of LADWP's plan to restrict irrigation waters in the Owens Valley.  
Source: (https://www.sierrawave.net/mono-ranch-lessee-supporters-waging-paper-war-on-ladwp/) 
  
On our June trip to the Eastern Sierra I read article after article in local news publications 
regarding this issue and felt compelled to write in support of irrigation waters being fully 
allocated.  
  
I join in solidarity with the voices of the Audubon California, Eastern Sierra Audubon Society 
and The Sierra Club Range of Light in advocated for continued irrigation for both the benefit of 
the ranchers and the protection of wetlands, species and their habitat. 
  
I believe that if more tourists were informed of this issue they would stand in solidarity.  
San Diego, like Los Angeles, requires we get our water from outside our counties. This does 
NOT mean we want places like the Owens Valley starved for water, while we water our lawns.  
  
Perhaps those of us that live in urban and suburban environments should be mandated to 
restrict OUR wasteful irrigation for ornamental lawns before we restrict the irrigation of valuable 
habitat in the very valleys directly under the source. 
  
  
In Solidarity, 
  
Amanda Mascia 
San Diego, CA 
Board Member San Diego Democrats for Environmental Action  
Member Sierra Club San Diego 
SDCDP Central Committee Member 
amandamascia77@gmail.com 
858-880-8917 
 

https://www.sierrawave.net/mono-ranch-lessee-supporters-waging-paper-war-on-ladwp/
mailto:amandamascia77@gmail.com


Martha Davis 
Box 508  

Nicasio, CA 94946 
 
 

         August 6, 2018 
 

 
 
The Honorable Mono County Board of Supervisors 
c/o County Clerk for Mono County 
Box 715 
Bridgeport, CA  93517 
 
Attn:  Skendall@mono.co.gov 
 
 
Re:  Agenda Item 7C:  Los Angeles Department of Water and Power Removal of  
                Water from Little Round and Long Valleys 
 
 
Dear Chair Gardner and the Board of Supervisors, 
 
I recently became aware of the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power 
(LADWP) decision to modify leases in Little Round Valley and Long Valley that has 
resulted in a significant reduction in the release of water to these lands. 
 
As the former executive director of the Mono Lake Committee and someone who has 
more than 40 years of experience with Southern California and statewide water 
issues, I want to thank the County for its leadership in seeking a constructive 
solution to the issue raised by Los Angeles.   
 
All regions of the state need to prepare for the impact of climate change on regional 
water supplies and it is a good thing that the city of Los Angeles is thinking about 
how to continue to improve management of its water demands and supplies.  It’s 
been 25 years since the Mono Lake decision and the people of Los Angeles are still 
leading California in efficient water use for which they deserve credit. 
 
However, key among the preparations for climate change is the need to ensure that 
state’s meadows and wetlands can absorb and hold back the increasingly intense 
rain events California is experiencing, and release this water slowly to our stream 
and groundwater systems.  Not only has LADWP’s decision to reduce water 
available to the Mono County lands been disconcertingly abrupt, the Department is 
not considering the long-term benefit to the people of Los Angeles of releasing 
sufficient water to maintain existing meadows and wetlands and the value of the 
shared environmental and economic benefits to Mono County. 



 
In particular, I applaud the County’s proposal to develop a long-term water 
management plan for the Little Round and Long Valleys with Los Angeles along with 
a broad array of stakeholders including environmental organizations, recreation 
groups, wildlife organizations, state and federal agencies, ranchers and others.   
 
The impacts of climate change are already far-reaching, and we need to develop 
resilient water management strategies now that will contribute to the long-term, 
sustainable environmental and economic well being of both Los Angeles and the 
Eastern Sierra.  A water management plan that incorporates climate change 
considerations along the lines proposed by staff would be the first of its kind in 
California, and would go a long ways towards working out a common-sense strategy 
for sharing our state’s public trust water resources between two important regions 
of the state. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments.  Please let me know if I can be of 
assistance to you in any way. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
s/Martha Davis 
 
Box 508 
Nicasio, CA  94946 
 
Sent via email:  mlcmarthadavis@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



August 7, 2018 

Honorable members of the Mono County Board of Commissioners, 

I am Malcolm Clark, vice chairman and conservation chair of ROLG, Sierra Club, covering Inyo and 

Mono Counties. My wife and I retired to Mammoth Lakes in 2004, moving from Indiana. Shortly after 

moving I became involved in local Sierra Club activities, especially as regards environmental protection. 

I urge the BoS to remain firm in pushing back against efforts by LADWP to cut drastically or eliminate 

irrigation water provided to various grazing leases in Mono County. 

ROLG has a long history of engagement with LADWP on various water issues in Inyo County. A key 

example of what can be achieved through long term efforts is the rewatering of the lower Owens 

River, opening up new recreational opportunities as well as restored habitat for flora and fauna. 

ROLG’s experience is that even when agreements are reached with LADWP, even if under court 

settlements, it takes continuing effort to ensure that LADWP lives up to the terms of such agreements. 

BoS should not assume that reaching an agreement – through public pressure, negotiation, or legal 

action is the final step in efforts to keep Mono County Green. Water issues will only become more 

crucial in our area due to climate change and its effects on the eastern Sierra. 

LADWP has shown what it can do positively through its not entirely voluntary control of dust pollution 

arising from the Owens dry Lake bed, and through its significant conservation achievements in LA itself.  

It is to be commended for these achievements while pressure is maintained on LADWP to ensure it 

does not turn Mono county into a desert.  Cooperative efforts are best but are not sufficient by 

themselves. 

Be suspicious of claims that LADWP is only returning the affected lands to their natural condition.  If 

that were the goal of LADWP, then it would have to stop taking water out of the Owens River drainage 

entirely.  Restoration efforts are important.  But restoration efforts should be measured by what they 

accomplish for the habitat, its flora and fauna, and the people who live in the area. Simple restoration 

to some presumed state that existed in the past is not a viable goal, as that presumed state is often 

insufficiently known and would in any case differ radically depending upon what point in time one 

chooses as the “natural state” to which conditions are to be restored.  And climate change introduces 

such massive changes into any restoration scenarios that any simply return to how thing were at some 

past point in time is not viable. 

Thank you, BoS, for your efforts on this issue to protect the habitat, flora, fauna, and people of Mono 

County. 

Malcolm Clark 

Wmalcolm.clark@gmail.com.  PO Box 3328. 637 John Muir Road, Mammoth Lakes, 93546 

760-924-5639  

mailto:Wmalcolm.clark@gmail.com
















































PHOTOGRAPHY

͠ Jennifer Little  ͠

Associate Professor of Photography, University of the Pacific

www.jenniferlittlephotography.com

͠ Maria Kemp  ͠

Cashbaugh and Giacomini Ranches



The Remains of Cain 

Ranch

• August 3, 2018

Cain Ranch, Mono Co.

August 3, 2018

Patti Novak-Echenique



North Side – Tumble Mustard
(Sisymbrium altissimum)





Nebraska Sedge 
(Carex nebrascensis)



Conway Ranch – Nebraska Sedge Meadow



Bloody Canyon – Cheatgrass, Rabbitbrush and Sagebrush



Parker Meadows









South Side of Cain Ranch from Grant Lake Road (Hwy 158)
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Agriculture 
 
The Mono County lease situation continues to fester.  The City of Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) 
has written several responses to stakeholders ranging from the county to environmental groups to state representatives, all 
of which include some amount of untrue information.  It is unclear whether the letter writers are unaware of certain facts.  
One example is a recent response to Friends of the Inyo from LADWP Board of Commissioners President, Mel Levine, in 
which the statement that ranchers “continue to demand more” water is reiterated several times.  Our local ranchers have 
never asked for more water as a part of the current lease negotiations, only that the city consider committing to continuing 
irrigation at historic levels.  Additionally, the letter says that “ranchers have never stepped to the table with any 
adjustments in their farming practices”.  This is also false, as a proposal to measure water allotments on a tiered basis 
linked to snowpack levels and expected runoff was presented to LADWP early this year.   

It is important that we continue to respond these false claims with the facts of what has really transpired.  Removing 
irrigation from these areas will have economic and environmental impacts to Mono County residents.  Despite the many 
proactive steps that our ranching community has taken to protect native species such as the sage grouse, if water is 
removed from the land we will lose valuable wetlands and grasslands which will have a negative impact on these species.  
This will surely also reduce flood control capacity of lands, create an environment conducive to invasive plant establishment, 
and lead to an increased threat of wildfire. 

The Inyo and Mono Counties’ Agricultural Commissioner assisted the California Department of Food and Agriculture (CDFA) 
and California Department of Pesticide Regulation (CDPR) last month by sitting on an interview panel for potential 
agricultural commissioners and sealers as well as deputy commissioner/sealers.  This interview portion of the license testing 
process includes a commissioner and representatives from the two state agencies to ensure that passing applicants are up 
to the standards of all involved.  Those that make it to the interview portion must first pass a written test that includes 
multiple choice questions and an essay.  This testing process is the only one of its kind in California.   

Our office currently has five employees in various stages of this licensing, with a sixth looking to start the process shortly.  
This is the highest number of licensed employees that the department has ever seen – we have in the past had as few as 
one licensed employee.  The large number of employees currently in the state testing system is good news for the 
department, as it helps us build capacity and assures some level of succession in the future.  

Weights and Measures 

Our weights and measures inspector was busy in July with several consumer complains.  One was regarding a local retail 
location of a national chain not ringing up items at sale pricing as indicated in their weekly flier.  When these types of 
complaints come in, our staff conducts undercover purchases which follow strict state guidelines.  If an issue is found, a notice 
of violations will be written requiring the business to fix the issue. 

Another complaint that came in was with regard to fuel signage and associated pricing.  Many fuel stations advertise 
separate cash and credit pricing.  This is legal as long as conditions are met that remove the possibility of enticement.  The 
California Department of Measurement Standards has answers to frequent consumer concerns posted online, including 
information on cash/credit pricing, whether air is required to be supplied, if a business can charge a surcharge for credit 
cards and debit cards, and much more. 

 

https://www.sierrawave.net/ladwp-responds-to-friends-of-the-inyo-on-mono-ranch-water-practices/#comments
https://www.cdfa.ca.gov/dms/programs/petroleum/petInfoGuideBusiness.pdf


AUGUST 2018 DEPARTMENT REPORT (CONTINUED) 

Mosquito Abatement 

Testing for West Nile virus began at the end of July.  Until then, our 
traps had not been able to produce enough mosquitoes to meet the 
threshold required by testing labs for submittal.  Typically, we do not 
see positive West Nile results until later in the summer.  Our first human 
cases of this virus were confirmed last year and we hope that we do not 
see much West Nile activity this year given the lower runoff conditions.  
Our current mosquito species of concern, Aedes floodwater species, 
result from water fluctuation and not general high water conditions.  
These very aggressive mosquitoes do not carry the virus, but can be a 
serious biting nuisance.  There has been some recent concern based on 
recent studies that certain native Aedes species may be able to transmit 
Zika. 

Staff has received word that there will be some significant flows coming out of Pleasant Valley Reservoir soon.  Crews will 
be monitoring potential mosquito breeding sources in down flow areas in the coming weeks.  We hope that the fires that 
impacted the area recently may have removed the threat of floodwater mosquito eggs in the burnt areas.  These eggs can 
lay dormant in dried mud for years and then hatch once water returns. 

Although no complaints have been received, we did see an increase in mosquito counts coming in from traps in the 
Mammoth Lakes area.  Crews have been working diligently in the area to reduce population numbers. 

Invasive Plant Management Program 

Our invasive plant program recently submitted a project proposal to 
CDFA and USFS.  We hope this proposal will be successful.  If it is, we 
will be able to continue work on the few small infestations of Yellow 
starthistle that occur in Inyo and Mono.  It is critical that we remove this 
weed before it has the chance to establish in our area.  Our crews have 
kept this weed to only a few pioneer populations for decades while it 
has invaded most of California with severe consequences.  This plant is 
not only spiny and aggressive, but is also fatally toxic to horses.  The 
project proposal would also allow our crews to continue some work in 
the Antelope Valley area and on areas owned by the Eastern Sierra 
Land Trust, as well as begin a few new projects. 

Welcome to our newest Invasive Plant Management Program seasonal 
staff member, Aaron Parker! 

Inyo County Commercial Cannabis Permit Office 

Of the 35 applications that we began reviewing last month, it appears that 28 have the potential to move to round two 
scoring if the applicants provide requested missing information.  Several applications were not able to move forward to 
round two due to inappropriate zoning or other concerns.  We appreciate the help scoring applications we have received 
so far from other departments and the cannabis task force.   
 
The Inyo County Commercial Cannabis Permit Office still does not have authorization to receive live scan results.  
Department of Justice staff has contacted our office several times recently to confirm information, so this will hopefully 
happen soon.  The state just received similar authorization late in July, so they may begin issuing annual licenses for the 
almost 800 applications they have received soon.  Just over 3,500 temporary licenses have been issued by the state to 
date.   

https://entomologytoday.org/2017/05/12/study-finds-native-north-american-mosquito-can-transmit-zika/

